
December 16, 2013 
 
Idaho State University 
ATTN: Peter C. Farina, M.S. 
 Radiation Safety Officer 
Technical Safety Office 
921 South 8th Ave., Stop 8106 
Pocatello, Idaho 83209-8106 
 
SUBJECT:  VOIDED AMENDMENT REQUEST 
 
The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has completed the technical review of your letter 
dated September 11, 2013, in which Idaho State University requested to add one sealed source 
to be used in research and development.  This amendment request has been voided without 
prejudice for the following reason.  Condition 27 of NRC license number 11-27380-01 states:   
 

“The licensee shall not acquire licensed material in a sealed source or device unless the 
source or device has been registered with the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
pursuant to 10 CFR 32.210 or equivalent regulations of an Agreement State.” 

 
Idaho State University can resubmit the amendment request with a copy of the registration 
certificate for the sealed source. 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the 
NRC's document system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 /RA/ 
    

Roberto J. Torres, Senior Health Physicist 
Nuclear Materials Safety Branch B 
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